
Central High School Alumni Association 
Minutes of Meeting of December 13, 2022 

Held at Central High School 
 

 
 Meeting was called to order by Vice-President Paul Dolan at 5:33pm 

In attendance were: Jayne O’Brien, Paul O’Brien, Sharon Morris, Deb Bush, G. Gail 
Davis, Paul Dolan, Steve Bianchi, and Nikki Jimenez.   
 

 Minutes of previous meeting: 
The approval of the minutes of the November 1st meeting were delayed to the next 
meeting due to the absence of the secretary.    
 

 Treasurer’s Report: 
Treasurer Jayne O’Brien noted the following. The General Fund began with a 
balance of $965.85, there were no receipts, expenses were $5.00, leaving a 
balance of $960.85.  The Athletic Hall of Fame began with a balance of $5,148.17, 
there were no receipts and expenses were $1500.00 (banquet deposit to Alpine 
Country Club), leaving a balance of $3,648.17.  There were no activity in the Grant 
Fund, leaving a balance of $3,789.81.  The  Scholarship fund had a beginning 
balance of $14,818.78, with deposits of $100.00 and expenses of $1,000 (Christina 
Torres, Class of 1974 Scholarship) leaving a balance of $13,918.78,  The total 
balance as of November 1, 2022 in the Washington Trust account was $22,317.61.   
 

 Thanksgiving Report: 
Monetary donations of $1,045.00, gift cards $180.00.  Food Pantry $65.00 for a 
total of $1,290.00.  21 each $50.00 gift cards were purchased from Price Rite 
($5.00 from General Fund) for a total of $1,050.00. 
 

 Hall of Fame Committee Update:  
Steve Bianchi reported they are working on letters, obtaining addresses and 
contact information for teams and for James Robinson. 
 

 Events Committee: 
Paul Dolan reported the AHOF Induction Banquet will be held on Thursday, June 1st 
2023 at the Alpine Country Club.  The club seats 225 comfortably.  The cost of 
the event will be $90.00 per person with appetizers, entrée and dessert selected.  
Further details will be given at AHOF meeting. 
 
 



 Scholarship Report: 
Paul Dolan reported that the Scholarship Committee consists of himself and Jayne 
O’Brien, asked for volunteers.  Sharon Morris volunteered “Rob” who is an educator 
and recently joined the Alumni Association.  Jayne suggested with over $13,000 in 
funds and only three students out of five that had submitted the necessary 
paperwork this year that we forego the fundraising drive.  Paul Dolan feels that 
continuity is key to success, he will compose a letter and contact Sal with a mid 
January target date for mailing. 
 

 New Business: 
Paul O’Brien suggested will reinstate the $20.00 membership fee to offset costs, 
be considered.  No action was taken. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:00pm on a motion by Jayne O’Brien, seconded by 
Paul O’Brien. 


